
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Sirs 

In response to WBC development plans particularly the PDO for 22,000+ homes etc mostly on 
green belt land and the plans for a so called 'Garden CIty Suburb'. 

I object in the strongest manner possible. 

It is terrible that this seeming hidden agenda has come to light with the minimum of notice from 
WBC the facts only coming to light after concerned residents uncovered the plans 

Green belt land is there for the benefit of all and should not be amended willy nilly to pander to 
a minority desire for Warrington to gain city status. A status that has been refused at least once 
in the past and can only be granted by royal decree. It seems that no Warrington resident wants 
city status other than the minority in the council. 

Requirements for amendment to green belt boundaries as noted by our government has not 
met or demonstrated by WBC. Trying to gain city status is not grounds for the required 
'exceptional circumstances' cited by the government as needed for consideration for amending 
green belt boundaries. 

Stockton Heath is already overwhelmed by traffic so many times in the day with the ensuing 
impact on air quality from the pollution. 

These proposals will effect the quality of life, and potentially the health of residents local to the 
main proposed developments. In addition our health service including hospitals, GP's, dentists 
etc are already under staffed for the Warrington area. In short all our facilities are struggling to 
cope currently and these plans will not make a dent in the issue either short or long term. 

The council must rethink these proposals and most importantly consult with the public and take notice 
of the majority of public opinion. 

Sincerely 




